
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 10, 2002 
 
 

Re: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy, 
Inc., Docket Nos. UE-011570 and UG-011571 (consolidated) 
 

TO ALL PARTIES:  
 
The Commission entered its Ninth Supplemental Order in these dockets on March 28, 
2002.  The Order, among other things, rejected a tariff filing by Puget Sound Energy, 
Inc., (i.e., Original Sheet No. 128, filed December 3, 2001, in Advice No. 2001-51, which 
was suspended by Commission order entered on December 12, 2001) but authorized and 
required the Company to file tariff sheets consistent with terms of the Order.  The Order 
also authorized the Commission’s Executive Secretary to approve the authorized filing by 
letter if it complied with the terms of the Order. 
 
On March 28, 2002, Puget Sound Energy, Inc., filed two sets of tariff sheets under 
separate cover to comply with the Commission’s Ninth Supplemental Order.  A list of the 
tariff sheets was attached to that letter.  The Commission examined the filings and they 
collectively appeared to effect changes to PSE’s tariff that complied with the terms of the 
Order.  The Commission approved the compliance filing by an appropriate letter dated 
March 29, 2002, issued over the Executive Secretary’s signature. 
 
On April 9, 2002, Puget Sound Energy, Inc., informed the Commission by letter that 
there is a scrivener’s error in one of the previously approved compliance filing tariff 
sheets, Sheet No. 128-a – Electric Energy Cost Surcharge (Continued).  Specifically, 
under “Schedules 10 and 31 – Primary General Service,” the “Energy Charge” should 
apply to all kWh, as provided in the underlying Schedule 31, but the sheet filed on March 
28, 2002, and approved by the Commission on March 29, 2002, limits application of the 
surcharge to the “First 20,000 kWh.”  To correct this error, the Company filed a Revised 
Original Sheet No. 128-a, under cover of its letter of April 6, 2002, as referenced above.   
 
The Commission has reviewed the matter and concludes that the revised tariff sheet 
should replace the existing tariff sheet, because the tariff sheet initially approved does, 
indeed, contain an inadvertent error. Therefore, the Revised Original Sheet No. 128-a, 
filed on April 9, 2002, will become effective as filed. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
CAROLE J. WASHBURN 
Executive Secretary 


